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Name of Trust / logo

Memo – discontinuation of supply
To:


From:


Date: 
 
Re:
Hypurin Bovine Insulin (all presentations)
Description of product affected
These products are derived from bovine pancreas and licensed for the treatment of insulin dependent diabetes mellitus.1
Background

Wockhardt UK Ltd plans to discontinue supplies from the end of the year due to global unavailability of the bovine active pharmaceutical ingredient. They expect supplies for the majority of presentations to remain in the supply chain after this date. The table below indicates the likely stock depletion date for each Hypurin® Bovine Insulin (based on current demand and stock inventories):

	Description
	Form
	Predicted depletion date

	Hypurin® Bovine Isophane
	3ml Cartridges
	December 2017 (Product Expiry)

	Hypurin® Bovine Neutral
	3ml Cartridges
	June 2018

	Hypurin® Bovine Neutral
	10ml Vial
	July 2018

	Hypurin® Bovine Isophane
	10ml Vial
	December 2018

	Hypurin® Bovine Lente (IZS)
	10ml Vial
	May 2019 (Product Expiry)

	Hypurin® Bovine PZI
	10ml Vial
	August 2019


This discontinuation does not affect supplies of Hypurin Porcine Insulins.
Alternative agents and management options
Specialists consulted consider that the impact of this shortage should be minimal as very few patients will be on these beef insulin products and in general, numbers continue to fall with regards to use of animal insulins. The reason some people still use animal insulin is patient choice and perceived difficulty recognising a ‘hypo’ with human insulin, though the evidence for this issue is minimal. Clinicians are of the opinion that the alternative to beef insulin products is a porcine insulin. Even though the animal insulins are recombinant products, there may be some patients who refuse pork products on religious grounds, and in these cases, the only option is a trial of a human insulin. If patients are worried about a switch to another insulin product, they could reduce the dose of the alternative product by 10% and titrate accordingly. Additional monitoring will be required to make sure blood sugars are controlled and also to assess if patients’ awareness of ‘hypos’ have been altered with switch to alternative insulin product. 
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Disclaimer: The content of some of this memo is based on clinical opinion from practitioners. Users should bear this in mind in deciding whether to base their policy on this document. Individual trusts should ensure that procedures for unlicensed medicines are followed where a foreign import drug is required in the interim.
